PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

MARCH 21, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Robert Rose

Member, Patricia Treharne

Member, Lois Barnes via telephone
A quorum was established.

Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
       

Captain, Steve Oberly

    
 Engineer, Derek Day     

Firefighter, Jon Arnold
Firefighter, Josh Doak


Firefighter, Branden Mohler

Firefighter, Roland Pfetsch

Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund



Bob Timberman

3. Administrative Remarks:
No Administrative Remarks.
4. Approval of Minutes: February 21, 2017
Member Treharne pointed out that a correction was needed to Len Friedlund’s name on page 2 under Call to the Public. Minutes were approved as corrected.
5. Approval of Minutes: Special Board Meeting March 1, 2017

Minutes approved as presented. 
6. Correspondence: 
Two letters were handed to the board. One was a letter from Sue and Dick Drinen expressing their appreciate to the C-shift crew for their medical services and the second was a letter from Rod and Liz Harris with information on the donation of two Knox Boxes to the Pinewood Fire Department. Their hope is for the Department to be able to use the funds to purchase more Knox Boxes to be raffled off at future events.  
7. Financial Reports: 
Chief Welsch stated that we have spent about 80% in our operations overtime category. He noted that the busy season was about to begin and we can expect to go over budget. Chief Welsch reported that we are around 24% spent in our Health Reimbursement account but we will see some bigger upcoming expenditures within that account. Chairman Drinen noted that overall we are a little under budget in our total expenses. 
Chief Welsch explained to the board that he had asked Office Manager Mohler to look into why expenditures for Social Security, Medicare and Workers Compensation seemed to be so high. Office Manager Mohler reported to the board that after looking at the 2016-2017 budget it seemed that the Office Manager and Chief’s salaries were not fully calculated into the Social Security and Medicare totals and under budget by around $1,000. That did not include Line or Fuels salaries which if under budget would amount to a much higher amount. She also noted that in April 2016 the board had reviewed and approved the proposed budget which included a total of $41,744 for the Line staff Workers Compensation and $7,332 for Fuels/Seasonal Fuels crew. The totals should have been lumped together since the Workers Compensation code and amount are the same making the total budget $49,077 but the total amount for the Fuels/Seasonal Fuels was left out of the budget causing the category to be under budgeted.
8. Office Managers Report 
Chairman Drinen stated that there were a lot of fire calls for the month of February and Office Manager Mohler reported that most of those were due to downed electrical lines due to the snow storm.
9. Chiefs Report:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:
Chief Welsch said that the Pinewood Country Club is planning a 5K run and Music Festival on August 5th which will require the department to up staffing for appropriate coverage. The department will be hosting a kid’s fun run and the sponsorships received for that will be donated to the Fire Department to pay towards the new ambulance. 
Chief Welsch also stated that the Kids Safety day will most likely be renamed Safety Day because the department will be putting on a few safety classes for parents as well as the fun kids safety activities. He said that Firefighter Mohler has been working hard on trying to expand the event and add some new items to the day. Firefighter Mohler said that he is looking at dates in July and once he is able to get a hold of Carolyn Manley he will set a date. 
Chief Welsch had met with a few members of the Pinewood Auxiliary Board and they notified him that they will be doing cinnamon roll sales on Memorial Day, 4th of July and also Labor Day. 

B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch had nothing to report. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch said the generator was run the day prior and seems to be working great. The new generator was reported to be much quieter. He will be working on getting the last invoice from Rick Salazar and will get the final donation to cover the costs.  
Firefighter Doak reported that the South Tower is now up and running and they will be finishing up with some final fine tuning.  He also stated that he had worked with Century Link to get new government rates which will cut our current bill in half and give us faster internet speed. 
10. Lease Purchase Addendum and New Ambulance:
Office Manager Mohler reported that we had received confirmation from Coconino County Deputy Attorney Brian Furuya that we did not need to hold another special meeting to approve and sign the lease purchase addendum as Resolution 2017-01 gave Chairman Drinen and Chief Welsch the authority to sign any lease purchase documents. She stated that the final paperwork was sent off Friday, March 10th and Captain Oberly and Captain Maggard flew out the morning of Monday, March 13th and were on the road with the new ambulance the afternoon of Tuesday, March 14th. Clerk Timberman told the board she wanted to say a special thank you to Office Manager Mohler for her hard work. Office Manager Mohler stated that it was very much a team effort and she appreciated each one of the guys and the board who helped with pieces of the big project. 
11. Wells Fargo Letter of Declaration:

Office Manager Mohler explained that this is the same letter the board has to sign each year to establish a line of credit. She said that our current line of credit limit is $200,000 but we have not had to use it in the past years. The board had no questions and signed the document. 
12. PSPRS Rate Changes:
Office Manager Mohler stated that she will be listening to a webinar Wednesday, March 22nd that will go over the new process for uploading payroll contributions. She also stated that she will be attending a meeting April 6th in Flagstaff with Captain Tope which will hopefully cover some information on the Hall case and the new Tier III plans. Chief Welsch explained that the Hall case was reviewed by the Supreme Court and can be open for lawsuits so we will most likely not know how much the department owes back for a while. He is optimistic that the total due back will not be a big amount since we have so few retirees that fell in the Hall case timeframe. 
13. Call to the Public:
Captain Oberly told the board that he wanted to reiterate what Clerk Timberman had stated that Office Manager Mohler worked very hard to get everything done, worked hard to keep communication open between all parties and made sure all the last minute things were taken care of. 

Len Friedlund reported that Hughes Net will be running a trial satellite internet here in the park and if it works well they may be offering their services to other Munds Park residents. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:24 P.M.

Next Meeting:
April 18, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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